
 A Little Bit of Sonshine 1 

 

A Little Bit of S nshine 
 

Email:  oslc@rushmore.com 
 

Web Site:  www.oslcspearfish.com 
 

August 2025 
 

“I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly praying with joy in every one of my prayers 
for all of you, because of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until now.” 

~  1 Philippians 1:3-5 
 
Dear brothers and sisters in Christ, 
 
Please know how grateful I am to each and every one of you to have served 
with you in the mission and ministry of Our Savior’s Lutheran Church!  I 
hope that you have read my message in the July newsletter.  My thoughts 
continue here….   
 
Getting to know each other in the midst of our serving has been a true 
blessing to me.  I believe that we have grown in our understanding of God’s 
call in our lives—individually and collectively—as we met each twist and turn 
that life brought.  I think fondly of times when we tried new things that 
provided inclusion and purpose for members of all ages—some that we were able to celebrate and 
others that we laughed about when they crashed.  It was all in the journey!  Through it all, I have 
watched you share the good news of Christ’s love with each other and with the people you encounter 
out in the world.  Thank you, friends, for our time together! 
 
You also gave me the chance to serve the wider church through the Bear Butte Conference (both 
with rostered leaders and with Women of the ELCA) and in the South Dakota Synod through the 
Support to Ministries Committee and Candidacy Committee.  I appreciate your gracious sharing in 
this way.  I encourage you to find ways to personally connect with the wider church. 
 
Working with Pastor Stephan Sandness has been a joy, and I believe our personalities and gifts 
complemented each other’s.  Thank you to him for his encouragement and support.  Thank you, also, 
to others on staff who round out this team—Beth Nielsen, Chris Blain, Julie Lee, and Lisa Williams—
each using their gifts to complete the whole.  Thank you from the bottom of my heart! 
 
That kind of teamwork in the Body of Christ also flows throughout the congregation.  If you haven’t yet 
found your niche, I encourage you to take the time to explore, to ask questions, to experiment, to 
pray, to discover the gift that you bring that is just waiting to be used to further complete the body of 
Christ in this place for the sake of God’s mission in the world around us.  It means everything to me 
that we are an inclusive and welcoming church—a place where everyone who walks in the door 
belongs whether they are members or not.  All are welcome here! 
 
As I retire, I ponder what the core of my ministry has been—first as a teacher and then as a Minister 
of Word & Service.  I think it centers on two things:  Presence and Prayer.  Discipleship is a lifelong 
commitment, and I know that God will continue to guide me the same as God guides you, dear 
friends. 
 
Peace be with you,  
 
Deacon Laura Lee Campbell  
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“I thank my God every time I remember you, constantly 
praying with joy in every one of my prayers for you, because 
of your sharing in the gospel from the first day until now.” 
Philippians 1:3-5 

 
As Deacon Laura Campbell concludes her ministry among us, these words from Paul’s 
letter to the Philippians come immediately to mind. While she hasn’t been here since 
“the first day” of OSLC’s ministry to Spearfish, she has been here since “the first day” 
of my serving on this staff. And for that, I am most grateful. 
 
Laura’s ministry among us has always been one of gracious attentiveness… attentive 
to the needs, hurts, joys and spiritual growth of this place and of its people. She has 
been my teacher in many things, and always an example of humble service. She has 
taught me what it looks like to channel one’s own pain and doubt into compassionate 
care for other hurting, doubtful souls… and of how to extend grace where it hasn’t 
been earned. More than anything, Laura truly seems to grasp what it means to be 
loved and forgiven by a gracious God, and then humbly tries to be a reflection of that 
very thing. In that alone, for the last three decades, this congregation can say it has 
been well-served by this servant of Christ. 
 
As she now steps into retirement, she does so surrounded by prayers for her continued 
growth in faith, for new adventures in play and relaxation, for new avenues of service… 
but most of all, prayers of thanksgiving arising from the hearts of thousands of people 
whose lives she has touched… not least of all, the author of these words.    
 
Well done, good and faithful servant... and my friend. 
 
With gratitude, 
 
Pastor Stephan Sandness 

 
 

 
 

August’s “Love Your 
Neighbor” Jar will benefit: 

Lutheran Disaster Response 
 

June’s Love Your Neighbor Jar raised $1,365.60 for 

Spearfish Clothe-A-Kid. 
 

 

 

 
Friendship Ministry involves one caring person 
confidentially coming alongside another person—
being available to listen and support.  They are 
present through visits, phone calls, conversations 
at church or at home.  Relationships may only last 
a time or two or continue for weeks or months.   
 
If you are looking for a friend who cares, a 
Friendship Minister will be there for you!  Call 
Nancy Christopherson at 605-645-2723 to request 
a visit or to get more information. 
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On Sunday, August 3, we’ll be MOVING our 
worship service from the friendly confines of 

1020 State St. to the Spearfish City Park off of 
Canyon St.  We’ll gather at the big picnic 

shelter near the band shell at 10:00 A.M. (note 
the time change from our normal 9:00 a.m. 

worship time) 
 

Worship will be led by the Joyful Journey band, 
with Todd Tetreault sitting in on keyboards! 

(Yes, we’re hauling him out of retirement once 
again  )  

 
We will also be celebrating Deacon Laura 
Campbell and her 29 years of service to 

OSLC as she now moves into retirement!  
(Let’s shower her with cards, 

remembrances and well-wishes!) 
 

After worship, we’ll share a pot-luck picnic 
together. We’ll provide the burgers and the 

cupcakes (yum.)  
 

Please remember to bring your own lawn 
chairs or blankets to sit on. (We’ll try to have a 
few chairs on hand for those who can’t bring 

their own, but those will be limited.)  Bring 
voices tuned for worship, food to share if you’re 

able… and a few friends and relatives would 
be nice, too!  

 

 

 

Trea$urer’s Report 
As of June 30, 2025 

 

Year-to-date Offerings: $309,959.00 
Year-to-date Expenses: $303,930.89 

Year-to-date Budget: $335,101.00 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

The Bear Butte Conference 
WELCA Fall Retreat is 
coming up! Please register by 
August 15 by following the 
instructions on the registration 

form in this newsletter. Additional copies of the 
form can be found on the reception table in the 
fellowship hall. ALL LADIES ARE WELCOME! 
This is a great retreat for anyone curious about 
WELCA or anyone that would like to spend 
time in fellowship surrounded by God's beauty 
at Outlaw Ranch near Custer, SD.  
Your WELCA sister, Beth Nielsen 

 

 
Summer Diaper Drive 
for Pine Ridge 
 

During July and August 
Mission Team will be 
sponsoring a diaper drive for 

Pine Ridge. All sizes of diapers are needed but 
especially sizes 5 and 6.  
 
You can drop your diaper donations off at 
church Monday – Friday, 9:00 AM - 3:00 PM or 
Sundays, 8:00 AM - 11:00 AM.  Cash 
donations for diapers are also welcome. 

 
 

 
 

Young Adults Bible Study Group 
 

Tuesday Evenings at 6:30 PM 
Resumes August 12 

 

Come as you are for a night of fellowship and 
discussion of the Word. We meet every 
Tuesday at 6:30 PM at OSLC and childcare 
can be provided with advanced notice. Reach 
out to Brady Harr if interested or with questions 
(605) 641-5949 or bwharr@gmail.com. 

  

mailto:bwharr@gmail.com
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2025 Festival in the 

Park 

is in the history books! 
 
It was an exceptional weekend.  

The weather cooperated for the most part and 
a lot of people came and stayed in the park.  
 

I have a lot of people to thank. 
 

The pie making at the church was tremendous 
as usual.  We had a few new recruits which 
was wonderful and they fit right in!  Hope to 
see you back next year.  By 11:00am 97 pies 
were made and we decided we were done. 
 

I SO appreciate and value each of you!  You 
are our foundation. 
 

Friday morning the Fix-It crew and a spouse or 
two, were on scene to help load up at the 
church and head for the park. You are our 
Roadies- you get us there and get us set up. 
Couldn’t do it without you! 
 

The 30 people who worked our booth are the 
Rock Stars.  You show up no matter the 
weather and make the whole thing work, doing 
whatever needs doing.  It was a joy to spend 
that time with you! 
 

Last, but certainly not least, my thanks to Scott 
and Kris Stewart and Peg Holmquist.  Scott 
manned the ovens as usual and worked the 
booth; Peg was the Runner, loading up pies at 
church and ferrying them to the park whenever 
we called for more.  Kris offered to become my 
partner in this endeavor.  She has been with 
me from beginning inventory to closing the 
shed door after putting everything away 
Sunday night.  I sincerely appreciate the help, 
having someone to back me up.  Thank you 

Kris! 🙏 
 

Financially this was our best year to date so we 
can extend our giving. 
 

THANK YOU ALL VERY MUCH! 
 

Aly Scheurenbrand & Kris Stewart 
 
 
 

Julefest Scandinavian  
  Christmas Festival and Bazaar 
December 6, 2025 
8:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
 

SAVE THE DATES for LEFSE MAKING!! 
 

We will be making lefse at the church for Julefest in 
September (and the beginning of October) and we 
will need YOUR help!!  Dates have been set for: 
 

Monday, September 22, Thursday, September 25 
Monday, September 29,  
and Thursday, October 2 

Times will be set soon, so keep a watch for that 
announcement in the bulletins, September 

newsletter, and on our website. 
 

Sessions will be held in the church kitchen.  No 
experience necessary!  There are many different 
things to do - so we have a job for everyone!  It is 
always a lot of fun.  
 

We also need people to help fold and wrap the 
lefse on these same dates in the evening, time to 

be determined.   
 

Sign up sheets will be posted in the 
Fellowship Hall in September. Thanks 
so much! 
 

 
 
 

   
 

 

Baptisms 
 

July 20 Brooks Merton Burghduff, child of Dane & 
Sydney Burghduff 

 
July 27 Sadie Grace Harr, child of Brady & Molly 

Harr. 
 

Funerals 
 

July 6 Steven Giuseffi, Rapid City 
 

July 10 Lois Gibson, Spearfish, SD 
 

July 10 David Arnio, Spearfish, SD 
 

July 15 Beverly Evenson, Spearfish, SD 
 

July 21 Grace Hemeyer, Spearfish, SD 
 

July 22 Candace Blosmo-Stromer, Speafish, SD 
 

  



 A Little Bit of Sonshine 5 

Save the date!  
 

 
Members and friends of Our Savior’s Lutheran 
will have the opportunity to participate in a 
service activity that day.  Watch upcoming 
worship bulletins and the September 
newsletter for specific information.  
 

 Again this year, we will assemble Hygiene 
Kits for Pine Ridge Reconciliation Center’s 
“Threshold Ministries.”  Tables will be set 
up with supplies for you and your family to 
assemble the kits between services. 
 

If you would like to donate items for these 
hygiene kits, the following items are 
needed: 
 

Adult Toothbrush, Toothpaste, Comb, 
Shampoo, Bath-sized bars of soap please, 
no liquid body wash), Dark Color Washcloth 
 

Please drop off items by Friday, September 5. 

 

 

Marthas Gathering 
  Women’s Evening  
  Bible Study 
 
Where two or more are gathered:  
Flourishing in relationships 
by the Rev. Brooke Petersen  
 
Finishing … 
 
Tuesday, August 19, 6:30 – 7:45 pm 

Relationships that push us:   
For such a time as this 

 
We will meet at The Living Room, on the 
corner of Yale and Jackson 
 

 

 

 

High School Youth 9 - 12th graders - our 
primary way of communicating is through the 
Remind App.  If you haven't already joined text 
@oslcy to the number 81010   Then starting in 
September, you will begin to receive messages 
about our weekly gatherings and the events we 
do throughout the year. 

 
 

 
 

Clothe-a-Kid Spearfish 2025 
 
In June, Our Savior’s Lutheran Church raised 
$7,700.37 through donations and the Love 
Your Neighbor Jar.  The generosity of our 
congregation plays a significant role in the 
success of Clothe-a-Kid and its positive 
influence for students in Spearfish.   
 
In August, Clothe-a-Kid plans to distribute 
school supplies, which were collected through 
the efforts of the Community Bank, and 200 
students will shop at Walmart to choose 
clothes that fit their style and needs. They will 
also receive a Spartan hoodie.  The day of 
shopping is made possible because of the 
fundraising efforts of OSLC and three other 
churches, community members, and local 
businesses.  
 
The Mission Team thanks you for making 
Clothe-a-Kid a success. 
 
~ Our Savior’s Lutheran Church Mission Team 

 

 

https://www.gathermagazine.org/summer-2025-healthy-relationships-by-brooke-petersen/
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SPEARFISH COMMUNITY FOOD PANTRY  
God’s work. Our hands. 

 

July was OSLC month to serve as volunteers 
at the Spearfish Community Pantry.  Each 
month the pantry provides nutritional 
assistance to 311 families which represent 761 
individuals.  With twelve churches providing 
volunteers throughout the year, OSLC 
schedule is the first two weeks of July and 
February. 
 

Corrine Muske and George Vansco, Pantry 
Board Members, want to thank the following 
volunteers for assisting with the distribution of 
food during the first two weeks of July; Myrna, 
Kris, Dave, Del, Tim, Laura and Julia.   
 

During our two weeks of service, our 
volunteers provided nutritional assistance to 
169 families for a total of 408 people of which 
115 were children. 
 

We also wish to express our sincere thanks to 
those OSLC members who continue to donate 
food and funds to the Spearfish Community 
Pantry.   

   
 

Thank you VBS for the birthday packages for 
the food pantry. 

 
 

Spearfish Community Food Pantry 
Food needs for August: 

 
Cereals, Canned Peaches, Kidney & Chili Beans, 

Canned Mixed Vegetables, Ketchup,  
Canned Spaghetti & Ravioli,  

 
Money donations are always appreciated.  

Donations can be sent to:  
Spearfish Community Food Pantry 
P. O. Box 65, Spearfish, SD  57783 

 

 
Lunch at The Living Room is 
back on! 

On Thursdays at noon, every 
week (beginning on Thursday, 
August 7) I’ll be hosting Lunch 
at The Living Room, a time of 
study in God’s Word, during 
which you can eat your lunch 

that you’ve brought with you.  (If you think I’m 
cooking for you… think again) We’ll meet at 
The Living Room, our Campus Ministry 
building on the corner of Jackson and Yale, 
and spend the noon hour taking a look at the 
appointed scriptures coming up in worship. The 
purpose is to think together about what God 
might be speaking to us, so we might speak “a 
word in due season” to one another.  

We’d love to have you join us! 
Pastor Stephan Sandness 

 

 

If you registered, 
you should have 

recently received 
the information about 

your new Secret Sister in the mail!  
Please remember your Secret Sister 
daily in prayer, and send her a note or 

a card in August! 
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Sunday Morning Transportation 

 

Need a ride to church on 
Sunday mornings?  Call the 

church office (605-642-3715) 
by 2 pm Friday afternoon to 

reserve a ride. 
 
 
 

 
 
 

The SonShine Squad will meet on 

Monday, August 4 at 9:00 am at Perkins 
Restaurant for breakfast on our own and a time 
of fellowship.  If you are interested in more 
information about the SonShine Squad or know 
of a home bound person(s) who might enjoy a 
visit from one of our teams, please call or text 
Cheryl W. at 605-673-1334.  
 
 

 
 

 Scriptures  
 

Aug. 3 Ecclesiastes 1:2, 12-14; 2:18-23 
Psalm 49:1-12 
Colossians 3:1-11 
Luke 12:13-21 
 

Aug. 10 Genesis 15:1-6 
Psalm 33:12-22 
Hebrews 11:1-3, 8:16 
Luke 12:32-40 
 

Aug. 17 Jeremiah 23:23-29 
Psalm 82 
Hebrews 11:29—12:2 
Luke 12:49-56 
 

Aug. 24  Isaiah 58:9b-14 
Psalm 103:1-8 
Hebrews 12:18-29 
Luke 13:10-17 
 

Aug. 31 Proverbs 25:6-7a or Sirach 10:12-18 
Psalm 112 
Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16 
Luke 14:1, 7-14 
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August 2025 
 
Summer is always a fun time of year! I hope you and 
your family are being able to enjoy the longer and 
warmer days! This summer seems to be moving far 
too quickly for me! Here is information about some 
of the events happening with WELCA this summer 
and looking forward to fall! 
 
Helen Merriman, Diane Bryan, and Joan DeWall 
attended the SD WELCA Synodical meeting in 
Yankton in June. The conference theme was, “Let 
Your Light Shine”. There were around 100 caring 
and faith filled women in attendance working to 
share God’s love throughout SD and the World. It 
was a meaningful and inspiring event!  
 
Mark your calendars and start making plans to 
attend the Women of the ELCA Triennial Gathering 
in Des Moines, IA on July 16-19, 2026. The theme 
for this event is “I am Worthy”. 
 
Plan to attend the Fall Salad Luncheon on Thursday 
September 4 and bring a friend! The luncheon is 
sponsored by Deborah Circle. This will be a great 
way to connect with others after the busy summer 
months. Immediately following the luncheon/ 
speaker there will be a General Meeting for WELCA. 
 
Here are some upcoming dates! 
• WELCA Board meeting August 13 at 9:30 am. 
• Fall Salad Luncheon with Speaker and WELCA 

meeting on Sept 4, 2025 beginning at 11:30 – 
1:00 

• The Fall Bear Butte Conference will be at Outlaw 
Ranch on Sept 5 and 6. Registration forms are 
located on the table near the reception desk and 
are due by August 15.  

 
Lori Laughlin 
WELCA President – 605-645-1493 
 

 

WELCA Calendar 
Aug. 13, 9:30 AM WELCA Board Meeting 
Sept. 3, 9:30 AM WELCA Board Meeting 

Sept. 4, 11:30 PM Salad Luncheon w/General 
Meeting and Election of Officers 

Sept. 5 & 6 WELCA Fall Retreat @ 
Outlaw Ranch 

 

Circle Meetings 
Deborah Circle 

No Meeting until September 
 

Esther Circle 
No Meeting until September 

 

Ruth Circle  
August 21, 10:00 AM 

Leader:  All  
Hostess: Doris Anderson 

 

 

FALL SALAD LUNCHEON 
 

Women of Our Savior’s – mark your calendars to 
attend the Fall Salad Luncheon on Thursday, Sept 
ember 4! Deborah Circle has been making plans for 
the Fall Salad Luncheon and has developed a 
wonderful program/luncheon for all woman to 
enjoy! Time will be from 11:30 – 1:00. 
 
Paula Culver will be speaking about her 
experiences as a foster parent and about the 
organization of the Black Hills Foster Parent 
Association. There are over 550 children currently 
in foster care in the Northern Black Hills plus Rapid 
City. Children are often moved into a foster care 
home with nothing of their own. As you can imagine 
the need is immense. There is a list of items 
needed by the BH Foster Parent Association 
following this invitation. Items are needed for ALL 
children all ages (birth – 18). A box for these 
donations will be available in the fellowship hall 
through Sunday August 31 and at the Salad 
Luncheon on September 4! 
 

Items needed by the Black Hills 
Foster Parent Association 

 
Diapers/wipes; Diaper rash cream; Baby lotion, 
shampoo, and body wash; Diaper bags; Clothes for 
all ages; Underwear; Socks; Deodorant for 
boys/girls; Hair accessories; Hairbrushes; 
Shampoo and body wash; Stuffed animals; New 
books; Small toys (hot wheels, balls, little dolls, 
etc.); Backpacks; School Supplies 
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Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
Council Special Meeting Minutes 

 

July 13, 2025 
 

1. Call to order: The meeting was called to order 
by Andy Binder at 10:20 am in the Fireside 
Room.  Present were Pastor Stephan 
Sandness, Andy Binder, Brady Harr, Reed 
Haug, Sherry Kloeckl. Attending via ZOOM: 
Mike Steffen, Laura Bosworth, Karson Klein, 
David Pummel. 
 

2. Information Item:  Update on Interim Pastor 
status continues to move forward with more 
details to follow per Pastor Stephan. 

 

3. Action Item:  Pastor Stephan will need to 
transition his health care insurance to Laura's 
work policy at school.  With that in mind, the 
budget amount for his HSA/insurance premium 
will be transitioned to his salary so he can then 
apply to his new coverage. This will begin in 
August and continue through September and 
half of October. Brady Harr motioned to 
approve. Seconded by Reed Haug.  Motion 
carried. 
 

4. Adjournment:  Sherry Kloeckl moved to adjourn 
meeting; Reed Haug seconded; meeting 
adjourned 10:27am by Andy Binder. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 
Sherry Kloeckl, Secretary 

 

 
FAITH & CARE 

 

Serving in Worship and Fellowship 
 

Every household is encouraged to sign up to serve in 
various ways on Sunday mornings at any time 
throughout the year!   

 
Servers are needed as: 

 Welcome center hosts 

 Ushers 

 Communion assistants 

 Snack providers 

 Coffee Server 
 

This QR Code link to SignUp Genius will allow you to 
sign up at your convenience.   
 
Job Descriptions are posted by the Church Kitchen for 
your information.  Questions or need help signing up?  
Contact Sommerlyn Clausen at 605-381-5422 

RUTH CIRCLE INVITES YOU TO: 
 

1. Check out a “backpack” in the Fellowship Hall. 
2. Fill a “backpack” with school supplies listed on it. 
3. Check in the returned “backpack” by Aug. 15 at 

the back of the Fellowship Hall. 
 

Lutheran World Relief school bags are sent where 
the need is the greatest all over the world.  In some 
places children must have supplies to attend 
school. 

 

The backpacks should include:   
4 70-sheet notebooks of 

wide or college-ruled paper 
(8” x 10 ½”, no loose-leaf 
paper); 1 blunt scissors; 1 

12-inch/metric ruler (30 
centimeters on one side & 

inches on other);  
1 pencil sharpener; 5 unsharpened #2 pencils with 

erasers; 5 ballpoint pens (no gel ink); secure 
together with a rubber band; 1 2 ½ inch eraser;  

1 box of crayons (16 or 24 crayons); 
 

Place all items in “backpack”.  All bags should be 
returned no later than August 15. 

 

Office Notes: 
 

The Good Shepherd Clinic will be closed August 4 and 11. 

~~~~~~~~~ 

** The deadline for submission of items for the 
September newsletter is Thursday, August 21.  Please 

send your newsletter items to Lisa at 
oslc4@rushmore.com.** 

~~~~~~~~~ 
Ways to give electronically: 

    
Scan the code or go to our website, click on the 

Online Giving button 

Clicking on that button will take you to a secure page on 
which you can donate to the vital ministries of Our 

Savior’s Lutheran Church directly from a checking or 
savings account, or using a credit or debit card 

~~~~~~~~~ 
Our website contains the monthly newsletter, monthly 

calendar, and much more…Check it out at:  
www.oslcspearfish.com. 

~~~~~~~~~ 
Has your address or phone number changed?  Please let Julie 

know at 605-642-3715 or e-mail us at oslc@rushmore.com.  
~~~~~~~~~ 

Prefer not to receive a paper copy of our newsletter?  Let us 
send you an email with a link to our newsletter when it is 

posted to our website.  If you are interested, please send your 
email address to Julie at oslc@rushmore.com  

or call us at 605-642-3715. Thank you! 

 

http://www.oslcspearfish.com/
mailto:oslc@rushmore.com
mailto:oslc@rushmore.com
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Children Ministries  
As summer begins to wind down, our minds and plans turn to the ministry activities 
that fall brings. Class lists for Sunday school, Wednesday school and Confirmation 
classes are starting to take shape, lessons are being ordered and sorted, and there has 
even been a passing thought about the Christmas program…! 
 

Milestone Ministry classes and events are being planned, and invitations are being sent out to those involved. 
Milestones Ministry provides a faith milestone as a marker along life’s journey that says, “This is something 
important, and God is here, too.” It is a faith formation practice that helps all generations recognize God’s 
presence in everyday life. 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
KIDZONE NEWS  

KidZone will not return this fall. It was a wonderful program for many years, but it has run 

its course. Thank you to the families that have participated in the past and the many 

volunteers that made KidZone extra special!  

 
KINDERGARTEN MILESTONE Wednesday, August 20 at 5:30pm, in the conference room.  

Kindergarten marks the beginning of a child’s formal education. We want to celebrate this 

special Milestone with a special Pizza Party before school starts. We share a meal, create a 

craft, and learn some special ways to connect with each other at the end of our separate 

days.  Please contact Miss Beth at oslcyouth@rushmore.com to ensure your kindergartner is 

on the invitation list!  

 
Important Dates 

September 7 – RALLY DAY & Back to School Blessings! [Return to two worship services at 8:30 & 10:45] 

September 14 – First day of Sunday school at 9:45 in the Sanctuary 

September 14 –Third Grade Bibles and Preschool Bibles during either worship service 
*PreK Bibles are presented to children who are age three by September 1, 2025. If your preschooler has not received a story book 

Bible, please let Miss Beth know so they can be included on this year’s list. 

September 17 – First night of Wednesday school at 5:40pm; Supper at 5:15 

September 18 – Fifth Grade First Communion Class with Pastor Stephan at 6:30pm (This is a 

Thursday evening). 

September 21 – Third Grade Bible Class with Pastor Stephan at 9:45 in the Quad downstairs 

September 21 – Preschool Bible Class with Miss Beth at 10:00am in the Little Lambs room 

September 21 – First Communion Class with Pastor Stephan at 1:00pm and Bread making 

September 28 – First Communion Milestone Event in worship at either service 

Milestone Ministry 

Any Age Baptism 3rd Grade Connect Bible  

3 Years Old Spark Story Bible 4th Grade The Apostle’s Creed 

4 years old I spy in my church 5th Grade First Communion 

Kindergarten Starting School 6th Grade  Moving into Confirmation 

1st Grade Learning about Advent 8th Grade Affirmation of Baptism 

2nd Grade The Lord’s Prayer 12th Grade Graduation Recognition 
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     August 2025      

Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

 

 
 

 
 

 
 

  
 

1 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 

 

2 
 

 

3 
10:00 AM Worship Service  

at the City Park 
11:00 AM Picnic Potluck 

and Farewell to  
Deacon Laura Lee Campbell 

at the City Park 
 
 

4 
  9:00 AM SonShine Squad 

at Perkins Restaurant 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 

Good Shepherd Clinic – 
Closed 

 
Sturgis Motorcycle Rally  

Aug 1-10 
Pastor’s Day Off 

5 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  5:30 PM Education Comm. 

 
 

6 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word  
 
 

 
 

7 
12:00 PM Lunch @ TLR 
12:30 PM Quilting  

8 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 

  

9 
  8:00 AM Men's Fellowship   
   

10 
  9:00 AM Worship Service   

10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship  
 
 
 
 

11 
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  4:00 pm GSC Volunteer  

Appreciation Dinner 
Good Shepherd Clinic 

– Closed 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

12 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  5:30 PM Mission Team 
  6:00 PM Finance Comm. 
  6:30 PM Church Council 
  6:30 PM Young Adults Bible 

Study Group 
 

13 
  9:30 AM WELCA Board Mtg. 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word  

 
 

14 
12:00 PM Lunch @ TLR 
12:30 PM Quilting 

15 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
 
 

  

16 

   

 

17 
  9:00 AM Worship Service   
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 
 

18 

10:30 AM Senior Ministry  
  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

19 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  6:30 PM Gather Women’s  

Evening Bible Study 
  6:30 PM Young Adults Bible 

Study Group 
 

 

20 
10:00 AM Spearfish Canyon  
 Healthcare Worship Service 
  5:30 PM Kindergarten  

Milestone Pizza Party 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 
 

21 
10:00 AM Ruth Circle   
12:00 PM Lunch @ TLR 
12:30 PM Quilting  
 
 
 
 
 
 

Newsletter Items Due 

22 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 
  7:00 AM GSC Board Mtg. 
 

  

23 
  8:00 AM Men's Fellowship   
   

24 
  9:00 AM Worship Service   
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 

 
 

25 

  1:00 PM Yarn Ministry 
  6:00 PM Good Shepherd  
                 Clinic 

 
 
 
 

Pastor’s Day Off 

26 
  8:30 AM Fix-It Group 
  9:00 AM Quilting 
  6:30 PM Friendship Ministry 

  6:30 PM Young Adults Bible 
Study Group  

 

27 
10:45 AM Edgewood Vista   

Worship Service 
  6:26 PM Wednesday Word 

 

28 
12:00 PM Lunch @ TLR 
12:30 PM Quilting 

29 
  6:00 AM Christian Business  
               Men’s Group at TLR 

 

30 

 

31 
  9:00 AM Worship Service   
10:00 AM Coffee Fellowship 

 

 

      

 



 
Mission Statement:  Inspired by God’s grace, we open our hearts to all in faith, 

 prayer, fellowship and service through Jesus Christ. 

Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street               Nonprofit Org. 
Spearfish, SD  57783                    U.S. Postage Paid 
                 Spearfish, SD 
ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED            Permit No. 78  

         
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Our Savior’s Lutheran Church 
1020 State Street 
Spearfish, SD  57783 
 
Staff:   Stephan Sandness, Senior Pastor 

Beth Nielsen, Director of Children’s Ministries 
Julie Lee, Office Manager 

  Lisa Williams, Receptionist 
 
Worship: Summer schedule  
Sundays 9:00 am Worship Service 
           10:00 am Coffee Fellowship 
  Live stream at 9:00 AM or watch later!  Connect through our web site. 
  Wednesdays  6:26 pm Wednesday Word – Resumes August 6 

 
Church Office located at 1020 State Street  
Church Phone Number:  605-642-3715 
Kitchen/Quilting Phone Number:  605-722-0660 
 
Office Hours:  9:00 AM – 3:00 PM, Monday thru Friday 
 
WEB site:   www.oslcspearfish.com 
E-mail: oslc@rushmore.com 

http://www.oslcspearfish.com/

